
Centre for Research and Training in Immunology at the Department of 
Biochemistry, All India Institute of Medical Sciences, New Delhi. In 
September 1980 an inter-country workshop on the production of immuno- 
logical reagents was held in Bangkok, in which the participants were 
trained in the production and standardization of commonly used immuno- 
logical reagents with a view to helping the country attain national 
self-reliance. A consultant visited Indonesia to collaborate in 
setting up immunological methods in public health laboratories. 

4. HEALTH LABORATORY SERVICES 

4.1 Organization of Laboratory Services 

WHO has been collaborating with the countries in the Region in 
developing their health laboratory infrastructures, improving the 
technical standard of laboratory services and training national staff 
in health laboratory technologies and management. The Organization 
assisted in the development of peripheral laboratories and inter- 
mediate-level laboratories in support of primary health care. Referral 
laboratories were strengthened in the fields of microbiology,virology 
and immunology so as to be able to undertake disease surveillance and 
support diagnosis. WHO has also helped to develop quality control in 
clinical chemistry, microbiology and haematology. Since the rapid 
diagnosis of viral diseases for carrying out preventive measures and 
promoting better treatment is being increasingly recognized as a 
health priority, WHO organized an inter-country workshop on this 
subject in Pune (India) in November 1980. Also, a workshop on anti- 
biotic sensitivity testing was held in New Delhi in MarchJApril 1981, 
designed to provide bench-level training to national workers to set 
up standard techniques in antibiotic sensitivity testing and anti- 
biotic assays. Here, training was given in advanced techniques in 
bacteriology,viro?ogy and laboratory management, including techniques 
for respiratory viruses, and following the workshop, the participants 
were supplied with adequate amounts of reagents for standardization 
of the techniques to enable them to carry on the tests in their 
respective countries. 

In BANGLADESH,the Institute of Public Health was assisted in organiz- 
ing training for laboratory personnel from peripheral and inter- 
mediate laboratories,particularly the training of unipurpose personnel 
to convert them into multipurpose laboratory workers. A WHO con- 
sultant was assigned to evaluate the public health laboratory 
programme. The Government has prepared a project for strengthening 
laboratory services at intermediate and peripheral levels. Another 
consultant collaborated with the National Institute of Preventive and 
Social Medicine in strengthening laboratory facilities for occupa- 
tional health and industrial hygiene. 

In BURMA, laboratories at the township level were strengthened, and, 
at the National Health Laboratory, Rangoon, training programmes were 
organized for laboratory personne1,which included training in quality 
control techniques and advanced techniques in microbiology. A con- 
sultant was assigned to develop a programme for monitoring hospital 
cross infections. WHO participated in formulating the plan for health 
laboratory services as part of country health programing for 1982- 
1986. 



In INDIA, WHO long-term staff assisted in improving the performance 
of public health laboratories in Kerala, Tamil Nadu, Pondicherry, 
Karnataka, Goa and Bihar. Bench training, with emphasis on quality 
checks, was imparted to laboratory technicians. WHO collaborated 
with the authorities in the States of Andhra Pradesh and Kerala in 
plans for the further improvement of laboratory services. Assistance 
was also given in organizing a national workshop on blood transfusion 
technology, and WHO took part in another national workshop on micro- 
biological procedures in studies of antibiotic resistance in bacteria. 

In INDONESIA,the laboratory services infrastructure was strengthened, 
particularly at the peripheral level. WHO supported the training 
programme in laboratory management and immunology. Consultants have 
been assigned in the specialties of clinical chemistry, virology and 
innnunology to help strengthen the regional laboratories. 

Training programmes in MALDIVES and the further development of the 
hospital laboratory in Male were assisted. 

A WHO consultant advised MONGOLIA on strengthening the laboratory 
services, particularly in tuberculosis bacteriology, at referral and 
aimak levels. 

The Government of NEPAL, with WHO assistance, further strengthened 
the laboratory infrastructure in the country. Training programmes for 
laboratory workers, conducted by long-term staff, included training 
in laboratory management and advanced techniques in diagnostic 
technology. 

In THAILAND, the laboratory programme was evaluated by a WHO consul- 
tant. The Chief of Laboratories received training in laboratory 
management. 

4.2 Quality Assurance 

WHO continued to collaborate with countries in the Region in improv- 
ing the quality of their laboratory services. External quality 
control programmes initiated some years ago were continued and 
strengthened. WHO Headquarters provided guidelines for the prepara- 
tion of reference values and for the evaluation of diagnostic kits, 
as well as manuals on quality control in clinical chemistry. 

In BURMA, external quality control in clinical chemistry was under- 
taken at the ~ational Health Laboratory, Rangoon, and national staff 
received training in clinical chemistry at WHO Collaborating Centres. 
The national programme in quality control will be developed further 
to improve the work in diagnostic laboratories. 

In INDIA,external quality control in clinical chemistry was continued. 
In this programme,l8 laboratories are now participating,their perform- 
ance being monitored by the national laboratory at the Post-graduate 
Institute of Medical Education and Research, Chandigarh. Analytical 
sera developed by the Central Council of Industrial Research are being 
evaluated in the WHO Collaborating Centre. 



Quality control in clinical chemistry in INDONESIA was strengthened 
through the provision of sera for use in such control. A consultant 
visited the country in April 1981 to assist in strengthening the 
national programme of quality control in clinical chemistry. 

The International Federation of Clinical Chemistry is developing a 
quality control project in THAILAND, in collaboration with the WHO 
Collaborating Centre for Research in Clinical Chemistry at Birmingham, 
United Kingdom. 

Quality control in haematology has been supported in India,Nepal, Sri 
Lanka and Zhailand through the supply of standardized haematological 
specimens by the WHO Collaborating Centre in Haematology. Assistance 
is being given to India in the development of national quality control 
in haematology at the All India Institute of Medical Sciences, New 
Delhi. 

4 . 3  Quality Control of Pharmaceuticals and Biologicals 

One of the important components of pharmaceutical supply systems is 
assurance of the quality of essential drugs used in primary health 
care. WHO has been collaborating with governments in establishing and 
strengthening national quality control in pharmaceuticals and biologi- 
cals. National staff have been trained in the techniques of drug 
analysis and in the quality control of biologicals. Several countries 
have developed national quality control laboratories. 

In BANGLADESH,the Drug Control Administration was further strengthened 
through the award of fellowships for training in the quality control 
of drugs. 

The National Health Laboratory in BURMA received assistance in estsb- 
lishing a quality control laboratory for food and drug analysis with 
UNDP support. National workers were trained in pharmaceutical 
chemistry and food and drug microbiology. WHOIFAO consultants have 
supported programmes aimed at assuring food and drug quality. 

In INDIA, the Drug Control Laboratory received further assistance. 
The programme for testing the oral polio vaccine manufactured by the 
Haffkine Biopharmaceutical Corporation was continued. A WHO consul- 
tant collaborated with national workers in conducting neurovirulence 
tests on lots of working seeds and vaccines of all three types and 
also helped to establish a national quality control laboratory at the 
Central Research Institute, Kasauli. 

4.4 Vaccine Production 

WHO has collaborated with governments in increasing the production of 
biologicals, particularly vaccines, for the Expanded Programme on 
Immunization. 

In BANGLADESH, the Public Health Institute established new facilities 
for the production of tetanus toxoid and DPT. With support from WHO, 
the new DPT block is now ready to start functioning. A WHO consultant 
provided technical support in planning for the production of vaccines 
with a view to attaining self-reliance in the country. 



In BURMA, the B u m  Pharmaceutical Industry received WHO assistance 
to help the Government to achieve self-reliance in the production of 
the pertussis component of DPT vaccine. 

Facilities for the production of DPT vaccine were further strengthened 
in INDIA. The Pasteur Institute, Coonoor, was supported in its efforts 
to initiate the producton of TT, DT and DPT vaccines. The Haffkine 
Biopharmaceutical Corporation now produces oral polio vaccine Types 
1,II and II1,which are being tested with the help of a WHO consultant. 

5. PROMOTION OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH 

An event of significance during the period under review was the 
official launching of the International Drinking Water Supply and 
Sanitation Decade. 

I n  most countries of the Region, statements on policy, intent, goals 
and plans for water and sanitation in the Decade were made at high 
decision-making levels. Wide publicity was given through the public 
information media, in which the United Nations agencies participated. 
A number of government representatives from the Region stated their 
governments' policies and plans at the special one-day session of the 
United Nations General Assembly on 10 November 1980, when the Decade 
was launched. The delegate of Burma, speaking on behalf of all Asian 
countries, made an earnest appeal to "urge the relevant international 
organizations and developed countries to increase their support and 
the flow of grant assistance to developing countries in their efforts 
to fulfil the worthy goals of the Decade". 

During the year,the Organization cooperated actively with governments 
in the preparation of first drafts of their national Sector Decade 
Plans, a number of which are now ready. 

Rationalization of the training of senior national personnel, ini- 
tiated last year, has been completed and the training programme is 
now being implemented and closely monitored with a view to producing 
the desired results. Group training was organized on the monitoring 
of pollution of inland and coastal waters; observationlstudy tours 
were arranged on the planning, programming, construction, operation 
and maintenance of rural water supply and sanitation programmes. At 
the request of one country, orientation and practical training in 
project formulation and appraisal has been arranged at the World Bank, 
and a special course on programme management conducted at the Asian 
Institute of Technology, Bangkok. The experience is being monitored so 
as to improve the delivery and offer viable group training oppottuni- 
ties to all countries of the Region. 

Research in environmental health is being focused more directly on 
meeting immediate needs and on the practical application of the 
considerable knowledge and knowhow that exist in the Region. 

In some countries health education is being made a part of water and 
sanitation projects, in which the Organization is collaborating. 


